
 

 

Comment Letter – Emergency Conservation Regulation. 
 
Thanks for doing your part to help California address the drought emergency the governor has 
declared.  My recommendation is that the water board include in its Emergency Conservation 
Regulation the following:  

1. Prohibit housing associations (HOAs) and local agencies from enforcing any HOA’s 
developmental Conditions of Approval issued by a local agency, which bar homeowners from 
converting to drought resistant landscaping on the homeowners lot or the adjacent greenway 
between the street and the sidewalk.     

2. Require local agencies to amend or adopt all necessary superseding resolutions concerning 
housing development plans, which do not authorize the conversion of city or HOA owned 
greenways from green lawn to drought resistant landscaping.  

3. Prohibit local agencies and HOAs from taking legal, punitive, or administrative action against any 
homeowner (HOA member) that has converted a green lawn on a city owned greenway 
adjacent to the homeowners lot. 

 
I have attached a copy of a letter, I recently wrote to the Ventura City Manager, which describes the 
personal basis for the above request.   Please feel free to contact me regarding this comment as I would 
be happy to share my experiences including a recent anti-conservation written statement from the 
Citrus Walk Board of Director’s that ornamental gravel rocks pose a liability to pedestrians.   
 
 
David Martinez, P.E. 
8102 Quartz Street 
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This is an addendum to my previous comment.  
 
Regarding irrigation of newly constructed homes, please define “newly constructed” as including 
homes built within the last ten years.  Or revise the proposed language as follows: 
 
 
“Irrigation with potable water outside of newly constructed homes and buildings (built within the 
past ten years) not in accordance with emergency regulations or other requirements established 
in the California Building Standards Code is prohibited.” 
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